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FEDERAL 

Metro Raises Serious Concerns About Provisions in Transportation Reauthorization Bill
Serious concerns about two provisions in the transportation reauthorization bill passed by the Senate have been outlined in a letter that I have written to House and Senate conferees who represent Los Angeles County constituents.  The correspondence details how language inserted in the Senate bill would dramatically cut the Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality program funds received by Metro.  The letter to conferees also urges them to address Senate language that creates a new $1 billion transportation fund for High Density States.  This new program, by design, excludes California from being eligible to benefit from its funds.  

Collectively, these two provisions, if enacted into law, could deny Metro over $140 million in federal funds over the next four years.  The conferees for the transportation bill from Los Angeles County include U.S. Senator Barbara Boxer and U.S. Representatives David Dreier, Juanita Millender-McDonald, Gary Miller, Bill Thomas and Henry Waxman.  A copy of the letter was also sent as a courtesy to U.S. Senator Dianne Feinstein.

House-Senate conferees on the TEA-21 reauthorization bill met last week for the first time to begin the process of reconciling differences between the two chambers’ respective surface transportation proposals.  House-Senate conferees are likely to meet again in the near future, although no date has been set for the next meeting.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.

STATE

Metro Continues to Monitor the San Francisco-Oakland Bay Bridge
There have been some recent developments in relation to a funding plan for the San Francisco Oakland Bay Bridge.  Recent press reports outlined some very preliminary discussions amongst leadership in the Bay Area delegation regarding a potential funding proposal.  The concept under this proposal is that the Bay Area would assume most of the costs associated with the bridge program, including future overruns. The State would be asked to contribute $300 million in state highway maintenance funds to demolish the existing bridge and $400 million in funds from some other source to fund the actual cost of the bridge.  The Governor had earlier proposed that $300 million in maintenance funds be used for demolition.

While this concept moves in the direction of protecting state transportation sources, it is still very preliminary.  The source of the $400 million has not been identified and the proposal has not been reviewed with leadership in the Legislature or with Southern California legislators.   Additionally, Senator Perata’s bond proposal, 

SB 1024, has been held on the Senate floor without a vote.

SB 851 (Murray) 

The Assembly Local Government Committee will hear SB 851 (Murray) next Wednesday.  This measure would clarify Metro’s current procurement procedures and statutes.  

If you have any questions concerning the State Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, State Affairs Officer, at (213) 922-4145.

